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Tuesday 19 September 2023 
 
Dear parents and carers, 

 

We now have confirmation that a DFE-commissioned surveyor will visit the school site this 

Friday to look in detail at the main block. 

 

They will provide immediate verbal feedback, once the survey is complete and we can 

then either continue with the current arrangements and determine an appropriate structural 

mitigation plan, or open the school fully. If we can open the school this would be from 

Monday 25 September. But we do not know that this will be the case. 

 

Until we have the surveyor’s professional advice, we are unable to give you any definite 

information. 

 

For next week, I suggest that you plan on the same basis as this week. On Friday, we will 

be able to let you know exactly what the forward plans are. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 
Dr Fiona Hammans 
CEO 
Abingdon Learning Trust 


